
Questions? Call 603-227-8722

Due to short staffing of plow truck drivers, Hampton Beach State Park 
will be reducing parking areas available to the public to ensure that plowing 
can occur in a timely fashion and to the standards that our visitors expect. 

STARTING 1/12/24 STARTING 1/12/24 
THE FOLLOWING AREAS WILL BE THE FOLLOWING AREAS WILL BE 

CLOSED FOR PARKING UNTIL 3/15/24CLOSED FOR PARKING UNTIL 3/15/24
Hampton Beach State Park Main BeachHampton Beach State Park Main Beach::

	 •	 Every other parking section from Haverhill Ave. to the 
		  playground. (3 of 6 sections will be closed with barriers).
	 • 	 From the Seashell to the Lady of the Sea monument: 
		  1 of 3 sections will be closed with barriers 
		  (between A and B street closed).
	 • 	 The bay lots from Ashworth Hotel to Boars Head: 
			   2 of 8 sections will be closed with barriers. 
			   The section across from Tilton St., and the section North of 		
			   Ross Ave. will be closed with barriers. 
			   Both sections on either side of Rt. 101 will remain open. 
			   All cut throughs between parking sections will remain 			 
			   open. The boardwalk will continue to be cleared.  


